TENBURY TOWN COUNCIL 2015/16 MEETING TC06

Minutes of the **TOWN COUNCIL** meeting held on **MONDAY 7TH DECEMBER 2015** at **7.00 PM** in the Pump Rooms, off Teme Street, Tenbury Wells

PRESENT: Mayor Cllr M Willis, Cllrs S Bowkett, M Drummond, J Fielder, E Hudson, D Morgan, J Morgan, D Patrick, S Perry, C Rogers, Cllr E Weston

APOLOGIES: Cllr M Davies, Cllr A Eachus

IN ATTENDANCE: County Councillor K. Pollock, District Cllr P. Grove, Town Clerk, Assistant Town Clerk, 1 member of the public, 1 member of the press

6.1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies had been received from Cllrs M Davis and A Eachus. **RESOLVED that apologies be accepted.**

6.2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Bowkett declared a personal interest with reference to item 6.9 with regard to his property and WCC plans to reduce the hours of burning for some streetlights in the town.

6.3 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION [15 minutes maximum duration]

None.

6.4 WORCESTER COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT – CLLR K POLLOCK

Cllr Pollock delivered his report [Attached Appendix A].

Questions/Comments from Councillors

Cllr Weston queried whether Cllr Pollock could confirm that the car park would be left tidy and the tarmac smoothed over once the household recycling site had moved. Cllr Weston asked what materials could be recycled and Cllr Pollock confirmed that the site would be returned into a decent state for the extra spaces and that all acceptable material would be able to be recycled.

6.5 MALVERN HILLS DISTRICT COUNCILLOR'S REPORT – CLLR P GROVE

Cllr Grove mentioned the Governments Spending Review and stated that Malvern Hills District Council had had their grant reduced and therefore were required to find 1.9 million in savings. Currently Senior Management were being restructured with three members of staff leaving the Council as part of the restructure. He mentioned that the Council were required to provide 1st time buyer housing and the funding for this was being reviewed by Government and it was unclear at this stage what this would mean with regards to the planning for the Council.

A meeting regarding devolution was taking place in the New Year with the Minister to discuss how this would affect the 6 Districts and the infrastructure and business rates.

Cllr Grove stated that Caroline Palethorpe had won the seat at Malvern Hills District Council for the Teme Valley which was previously held by Cllr Gill Farmer who had sadly passed away.

Comments/Questions from Councillors

Cllr Hudson asked about funding for social care and queried how the Council's budget would manage the cuts when more elderly people are being discharged from hospital to free up hospital beds and going into care. Cllr Grove stated that this was important to Malvern Hills District Council and that council tax would increase by 2% for 2016/2017 but there would still be a budget shortfall. Worcestershire County Council will discuss with local authorities the need to take up a 4% rise in council tax and would lobby for this.

Cllr Grove wished everyone in the meeting a Merry Christmas and Prosperous New Year.

6.6 TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 2ND NOVEMBER 2015

Item 5.12 – Mayor Cllr Willis confirmed that the Town Council had written to the Post Office and were awaiting a response.

Item 5.16 – Cllr Hudson confirmed that he would send a letter on behalf of the Council requesting clarity and progress on the situation of the Museum.

The minutes of the meeting, held on the 2nd November 2015, were confirmed and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record of proceedings.

6.7 TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES AND APPROVE THE RESOLUTIONS OF THE MEETINGS OF THE FACILITIES COMMITTEE HELD ON 21ST SEPTEMBER AND 9TH NOVEMBER, THE PLANNING COMMITTEE HELD ON 30TH NOVEMBER AND THE FINANCE AND STAFFING COMMITTEE HELD ON 30TH NOVEMBER 2015

The minutes of the Facilities Committee, the Planning Committee and the Finance and Staffing Committee were received and resolutions approved.

6.8 TO APPROVE THE MONTHLY ACCOUNTS FOR OCTOBER 2015 AND THE OUTSTANDING ACCOUNTS FOR NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2015 AS RECOMMENDED BY THE FINANCE AND STAFFING COMMITTEE ON 30TH NOVEMBER 2015

RESOLVED that the Monthly Accounts be approved and the Outstanding Accounts be approved for payment. Appendix B

6.9 TO BE INFORMED OF WCC PLANS TO REDUCE THE HOURS OF BURNING OF SOME STREETLIGHTS IN THE TOWN

Cllr Pollock stated that the idea of reducing hours of burning of some streetlights in the town was to save money and reduce carbon admissions. He explained that two out of every three lights in the town would be switched off between the hours of midnight and 6.00 am but major routes and important junctions were excluded from the scheme in the interests of road safety. He stated that in some other areas, there had been concern expressed by residents about the safety of this scheme and others had been concerned about road safety. He stated that the County was reassured by the police's evidence that there was not an increase in crime and vandalism. He asked the Councillors to look at the map and to make any suggestions/comments as necessary.

Questions/Comments from Councillors

Cllr Rogers expressed concern regarding residents whom may walk to work [shift workers], during the hours of midnight and 6.00 am with reduced lighting in particular at Pembrook Avenue and Berrington Road. She considered it a long way to walk from these two streets down to Teme Street with reduced lighting. She suggested that there should be less lights on in Church Street, Market Square and Cross Street and more left on in the two areas of Pembrook Avenue and Berrington Road. She considered it very hard to make a judgement by just looking at a map, and considered it would be a good idea to walk around these areas when the lighting had been reduced to make a better judgement.

Cllr Drummond queried how much savings this would generate for Worcester County Council with the street lighting reduction. Cllr Pollock stated that this would generate £600,000 per year savings.

Cllr Hudson suggested that there should be less lights on in Teme Street and Church Street but the Bromyard Road which is the main route into the town, should have sufficient lighting for motorists to drive safely. Cllr Pollock stated that this should not be an issue as motorists would use their headlights along that stretch of road. Cllr Hudson indicated that he did not agree with this.

Cllr Fielder stated that there were many lights on the map which were not marked and suggested that more lights should be switched off in Market Square particularly.

Cllr Drummond suggested that there should be more cats eyes on the stretch of road of Oldwood Road from the High School to The Fountain Public House. Cllr Pollock said he would make a note of this.

6.10 TO APPROVE THE DESIGN AND AGREE PURCHASE COST FOR COUNCIL BADGES OF OFFICE

Cllr Drummond confirmed that she had received details of the design for the badges of office, but had suggested that the design of the Tenbury Town Council logo should be resized in a creative way.

This item was deferred to the next meeting of the Town Council on the 4th January 2016 for further consideration of the design.

6.11 TO NOTE THE USE OF DELEGATED POWERS TO APPOINT THE ASSISTANT CLERK

Members noted that delegated powers had been used as approved.

6.12 TO BE UPDATED ON THE MEETINGS CALENDAR FOR 2016 WITH ONE MEETING BEING HELD AT ST MICHAEL'S VILLAGE HALL

It was agreed that the Town Council meeting at St Michael's Village Hall should be in March 2016. Schedule attached Appendix C.

6.13 TO BE UPDATED ON PROGRESS WITH THE ANTI-DOG FOULING CAMPAIGN AND THE CLEAN FOR THE QUEEN INITIATIVE IN 2016

The Mayor Cllr Willis had circulated an update to members prior to the meeting. The Mayor stated a proposal had been put to Malvern Hills District Council to obtain relevant legislation which would require people walking their dogs to keep them on leads at all times in Palmers Meadow. Mayor Cllr Willis confirmed that there was a camera in the town which will catch offenders. There did seem to be a slight improvement on the streets but there had been no improvement on the Burgage. There had been three incidences of dog fouling on Palmers Meadow.

Cllr Perry stated that she had spoken with representatives of the Scouts and Brownies whom were willing to support the Clean for the Queen initiative, being run by 'Keep Britain Tidy' for the Queen's Birthday Celebrations in 2016. Cllr Perry was also going to meet with the local schools to gain their support and would be organising a co-ordinated campaign for March 2016.

6.14 TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE REGAL AND ITS MANAGEMENT BY THE REGAL TENBURY TRUST

Attached Appendix D

Mr Little referred to his report which was presented at the meeting. He confirmed that the Blockbuster "Transporter Refuelled" has not been a success with limited take-up. He reported however, that the Tenbury Pantomime had been well received with the early shows already booked. There were some tickets available for the New Year shows. Mr Little confirmed that volunteers were volunteers were needed particularly over the Christmas period.

6.15 CORRESPONDENCE FOR INFORMATION

The Town Clerk stated that she had received some information from Malvern Hills District Council regarding workshops on Neighbourhood Planning.

There were two dates available which were 25th January 2016 from 2.00 pm–4.00 pm and 28th January 2016 from 6.00 pm – 8.00 pm. The Town Clerk confirmed that she had booked two places for each session and asked for those Councillors interested in attending one of the workshops to let her know before the 4th January 2016.

6.16 COUNCILLORS' REPORTS AND ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

None.

6.17 EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

To pass a resolution that the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following items of business because it is likely that in view of the nature of the business to be transacted, there would be disclosure of exempt information, as defined in Section 100(I) of the Local Government Act 1972:-

6.18 TO CONSIDER THE APPOINTMENT OF NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING CONSULTANTS AS RECOMMENDED BY THE PLANNING COMMITTEE ON 30TH NOVEMBER 2015

Cllr Weston stated that three consultants had provided quotations but only two had been asked for interview, Cllrs Weston, Drummond the Mayor and the Town Clerk had formed the interview panel and it had been unanimously agreed that Kirkwells were the best fit as they had experience in producing a Neighbourhood Plan for Little Hereford, Brimfield and Leominster.

Cllr Weston therefore proposed that Kirkwells be appointed.

RESOLVED [10 FOR, 1 ABSTENTION] that Kirkwells be appointed as the Consultants for Tenbury Town Council in taking the Neighbourhood Plan forward.

Signed	 	 	 	
Date	 	 		

Meeting closed at 8.20 pm

TENBURY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

07.12.15

COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORT

1. Household Recycling Centre

A small group representing the Town Council visited the HRC site a couple of weeks ago and saw the good progress made on the site. There have been delay, it seems and this means that the work will now not be completed by the end of January as anticipated. The latest date appears to be around the middle of March, but I hope some of the lost time can be made up.

It was made clear that there needed to be a smooth transition between the existing site and the new one, and that appropriate remedial works will be carried out on the car park, to return it of a decent state for the extra spaces.

2. Street lighting

In common with the rest of the County, Tenbury will soon be subject to the partial night time switching off of street lights. This will take place between midnight and 06.00am and affect two out of every three lights in the town. Major routes and important junctions are excluded from the scheme in the interests of road safety.

In other areas, there has been concern expressed about the safety of citizens under this scheme and others have been concerned about road safety. The County is reassured by the police's evidence that neither of these perceptions is upheld in practice. On the other hand, the County is willing to examine any concerns felt by residents once the scheme is in place.

Plans showing the lights that will be affected have been with the Council for two weeks and I am keen to relay any responses to the officers, so the details and the timetable can be confirmed. It should be applied some time in January.

3. Broadband

Many of you will have noticed the new green cabinet being installed by BT alongside the existing one in Teme Street. I regret the time taken and disruption caused, as they both seem excessive.

The cabinet is to facilitate superfast broadband, which should become available to subscribers in the near future, giving speeds in excess of 24Mbps. Phone communications will reach the cabinet using fibre and the cabinet then links to the existing one that uses copper wires to reach all the downstream premises.

At such time as the cabinet goes live, it will be necessary for all subscribers who wish to take part to register with BT or their provider, to reach the service. It is not like having a new water or gas main fitted where everyone benefits immediately it is installed.

4. Mistletoe Festival

I would like to thank all those involved with the organisation of the Mistletoe Festival on Saturday. It seemed to me to go very well and involve a lot of people, especially the young in a range of

excellent events. May I particularly congratulate Lindridge Primary School for winning the singing competition, and the Mayor and his colleagues for their judging skills.

Thanks should also be extended to Caroline Palethorpe and her team for their efforts in putting Tenbury on the map with this project. I would also like to congratulate for her success in the election for a new District Councillor for the Teme Valley, following the sad loss of Gill Farmer.

Clir Ken Pollock Martley, Worcester, WR6 6QA 07.12.15

APPENDIX B

Tenbury Town Council as at

26/11/201

relibury rown Council as at			26/1	1/2015	
	CURRENT	RESERVES	Alto Card		
	UNITY	UNITY	& Petty	WCC	
Financial Year ending 31/03/16	TRUST	TRUST	Cash	Deposit A/C	TOTALS
Balance at 30/09/2015 (cash at bank and in hand)	76711.40	60209.80	148.61	955.43	138025.24
Balance at 31/10/2015 (cash at bank and in hand)	41452.37	76961.46	107.61	955.43	119476.87
Variance	-35259.03	16751.66	-41.00	0.00	-18548.37

ee Payment	Ref Date		Amounts	Reference
claycard 151612		-258.38	Amounts	Credit Card Transactions August 2014
al Tenbury Trust	05/10/15	367.00		Regal Rent
bury Applefest	07/10/15	120.00		Hire Burgage
ower 15161		-94.74		Changing Rooms Electric 12/06-25/09/15
nge Payment Processing 15161		-7.44		Groundsman's Phone
field Environmental 15161		-457.20		Litter Bins for replacements
		-437.20		'
- 1-1- 0 -	· · ·	-170.46		Parish Online Annual Fee re. mapping
st Mercia Supplies 15161				Photocopies 23/5/14 - 27/8/14
Fuels 15161		-28.70		Petrol for Mowers
Signs 15161		-198.00		Pull up banner and pvc banner
C. Bunn 15161	· · ·	-224.25		Lengthsman for September
Staples, Joiner and Carpe 151610		-1006.38		Glass for windows, repairing front doors
Banfield & Sons 151610	· · ·	-7.20		Key cut yale & padlock
eneedle Limited 151610		-154.00		Civic Weddings Guide Advert deposit
ty Cash Withdrawal	13/10/15		-40.	
h Withdrawal Fee	13/10/15		-1.0	
ower 15161		-166.97		Pavilion & Shed Electric 26/06-29/09/15
efordshire Housing Limite 15161		-28.21		Clerk Lone Worker Alarm
nstream Digital Ltd 151610		-5.62		Call charges 01/09/2015 to 30/09/2015
nstream Digital Ltd 151610		-64.76		ADSL2 quarterly rental 12/09/2015- 11/12/2015
n Stirling	14/10/15	40.00		Car Boot
A - Scottish Dancing	14/10/15	60.00		Hire Pump Rooms for Scottish Dancing
vern Hills District Council 151614	3 15/10/15	-432.00		Rates Palmers Car Park
vern Hills District Council 151614	4 15/10/15	-34.00		Rates Pavilion Burgage
vern Hills District Council 151614	5 15/10/15	-307.00		Rates Pump Rooms
ne Valley Times 151614	8 15/10/15			Advert - Oct/Nov 2015 issue - Sits Vac Assistant to
le valley fillies 15101	13/10/13	-36.00		Town Clerk
al Tenbury Trust	15/10/15	42.60		Printing
RC 151614	9 16/10/15	-3174.42		Q2 NICS & TAX July to Sept 2014
stern Power Distribution	16/10/15	47.02		Wayleave Payment Burgage
ry Foxwell	16/10/15	24.00		Hire Pump Rooms Tai Chi
bury Historical Society	16/10/15	54.00		Hire Pump Rooms Sept/Oct/Nov
gage Bowling League	16/10/15	572.00		2015/16 Season Fees
Fostering	16/10/15	36.00		Hire Pump Rooms
ower 151610	55 22/10/15	-620.65		Footpath Lighting D2m & D2d 1/4/15 - 30/9/15
				Credit Card Transactions September 2015 PLUS
claycard 15161	23/10/15	-299.73		August and Adjustments
is Energy 151610	8 27/10/15	-65.57		Electric Pump Rooms 12/09/15 - 11/10/15
C	27/10/15	224.25		Lengthsman for September
antage Business Supplies I 15161!	· · ·	-43.06		Paper
nmore Associates 15161		-2844.30		Autumn maintenance on Bowling Green
al Tenbury Trust Ltd 151610		-5000.00		Support Grant Installment 2
				SALARIES
			16751 66	RESERVES
ARIES ERNAL FUNDS TRANSFER ANSACTION TOTALS for 0	30/10/15 31/10/15	-4298.00 -16751.66	16751.66 16751.66	

APPROVAL OF PAYMENTS

NOVEMBER PAYME	NTS									
Payee	Invoice	Inv. Date	Paym Ref		Total		VAT		Net	Ref.
MTM Contracting Ltd	4		1516169	£	4,434.00	£	739.00	£	3,695.00	Mowing Burgage & Palmers May thru Sept & Kyre Banks
MTM Contracting Ltd	5		1516170	£	1,320.00	£	220.00	£	1,100.00	Works to complete Burgage entrrance
M & H Contracting	49	16/10/15	1516171	£	170.00			£	170.00	Hedge trimming plus extra trimming
West Mercia Supplies			1516172	£	108.36	£	18.06	£	90.30	Photocopier Lease from 13/11/2015 to 12/02/2015
Malvern Hills District Council			1516173	£	432.00			£	432.00	Rates Palmers Car Park
Malvern Hills District Council			1516174	£	34.00			£	34.00	Rates Pavilion Burgage
Malvern Hills District Council			1516175	£	307.00			£	307.00	Rates Pump Rooms
Barclaycard			1516176	£	210.08	£	27.19	£	182.89	Credit Card Transactions October 2015
Pineneedle Limited			1516177	£	385.00	£	77.00	£	308.00	Civic Weddings Guide Advert
UK Fuels Ltd			1516178	£	7.20	£	1.20	£	6.00	Annual Card Charge
Orange Payment Processing			1516179	£	7.44	£	1.24	£	6.20	Groundsman's Phone
Mr C. Bunn			1516180	£	218.50			£	218.50	Lengthsman for October
Royal British Legion			1516181	£	24.00			£	24.00	Remembrance Day Wreath
Mainstream Digital Ltd			1516182	£	6.00	£	1.00	£	5.00	Call Charges 01/10/2015 - 31/12/2015
Severn Trent Water Ltd			1516183	£	60.66	£	-	£	60.66	Water Changing Rooms 07/05/14 -3/11/14
Caldicotts			1516184	£	22.70	£	3.78	£	18.92	2x bags Potfix & 2x 18" x 18" slabs
Opus Energy			1516185	£	73.82	£	3.52	£	70.30	Electric Pump Rooms 12/10/15 - 11/11/15
G E Brights			1516186	£	63.00	£	10.50	£	52.50	4ft Tube, Spot Lamp, Tube
NJS			1516187	£	96.00	£	16.00	£	80.00	Service Gas Boiler
CM Palethorpe			1516188	£	37.50			£	37.50	Fees to research EISF and aid clerk in funding application
J Taylor			1516189	£	650.00			£	650.00	Supply and fit doors for community centre
Malcs Garden Care			1516190	£	67.00	£	-	£	67.00	Mole & Rat Treatment
Andys Mower Servicing			1516191	£	47.50	£	-	£	47.50	Service Bowling Green Mower & Supply Oil
AFH Independent Financial Se	rvices Ltd	<u> </u>	1516192	£	600.00	£	100.00	£	500.00	Fee for Pensions Report
Avonmore Associates			1516193	£	320.92	£	53.49	£	267.43	Carry out works on Bowling green and supply materials
TOTAL						f	9	7,7	02.68	

DECEMBER PAYMENTS CURRENTLY AWAITING APPROVAL										
Payee	Invoice	Inv. Date	Paym Ref		Total	,	/AT		Net	Ref
Malvern Hills Distric	t Council		1516194	£	432.00			£	432.00	Rates Palmers Car Park
Malvern Hills Distric	ct Council		1516195	£	34.00			£	34.00	Rates Pavilion Burgage
Malvern Hills Distric	t Council		1516196	£	307.00			£	307.00	Rates Pump Rooms
Public Works Loan B	Board		1516197	£	729.92			£	729.92	Bi Annual Loan Repayment 2
British Gas Business			1516198	£	289.31	£	13.77	£	275.54	Gas - Pump Rooms 03/09/15 to 20/11/15
CLIDDENITI V OLITCTANDING TO END DECEMBED						L	1	7	02 22	

Tenbury Town Council Meetings Schedule 2016

FULL COUNCIL Annual Town Meeting FACILITIES PLANNING & FINANCE

January	February	March	April	May	June
1 Fr New Year's Day	1 Mo Full Council	1 Tu	1 Fr	1 Su	1 We
2 Sa	2 Tu	2 We	2 Sa	2 Mo Early May B. H.	2 Th
3 Su	3 We	3 Th	3 Su	3 Tu	3 Fr
4 Mo Full Council	4 Th	4 Fr	4 Mo Full Council	4 We	4 Sa
5 Tu	5 Fr	5 Sa	5 Tu	5 Th	5 Su
6 We	6 Sa	6 Su	6 We	6 Fr	6 Mo Full Council
7 Th	7 Su	7 Mo Full Council at ST	7 Th	7 Sa	7 Tu
8 Fr	8 Mo Wk 6	8 Tu HALL	8 Fr	8 Su	8 We
9 Sa	9 Tu	9 We	9 Sa	9 Mo ANNUAL	9 Th
10 Su	10 We	10 Th	10 Su	10 Tu Full Council	10 Fr
11 Mo Facilities	11 Th	11 Fr	11 Mo ANNUAL	11 We	11 Sa
12 Tu	12 Fr	12 Sa	12 Tu Town Meeting	12 Th	12 Su
13 We	13 Sa	13 Su	13 We	13 Fr	13 Mo Wk 24
14 Th	14 Su	14 Mo Facilities	14 Th	14 Sa	14 Tu
15 Fr	15 Mo Wk 7	15 Tu	15 Fr	15 Su	15 We
16 Sa	16 Tu	16 We	16 Sa	16 Mo Facilities	16 Th
17 Su	17 We	17 Th	17 Su	17 Tu	17 Fr
18 Mo Wk3	18 Th	18 Fr	18 Mo Wk 16	18 We	18 Sa
19 Tu	19 Fr	19 Sa	19 Tu	19 Th	19 Su
20 We	20 Sa	20 Su	20 We	20 Fr	20 Mo Wk 25
21 Th	21 Su	21 Mo Planning & Finance	21 Th	21 Sa	21 Tu
22 Fr	22 Mo Wk8	22 Tu	22 Fr	22 Su	22 We
23 Sa	23 Tu	23 We	23 Sa	23 Mo Planning & Finance	23 Th
24 Su	24 We	24 Th	24 Su	24 Tu	24 Fr
25 Mo Planning & Finance	25 Th	25 Fr Good Friday	25 Mo Planning & Finance	25 We	25 Sa
26 Tu	26 Fr	26 Sa	26 Tu	26 Th	26 Su
27 We	27 Sa	27 Su	27 We	27 Fr	27 Mo Planning & Finance
28 Th	28 Su	28 Mo Easter Monday	28 Th	28 Sa	28 Tu
29 Fr	29 Mo Planning & Finance	29 Tu	29 Fr	29 Su	29 We
30 Sa		30 We	30 Sa	30 Mo Spring Bank Hol.	30 Th
31 Su		31 Th		31 Tu	

July	August	September	October	November	December
1 Fr	1 Mo wk 31	1 Th	1 Sa	1 Tu	1 Th
2 Sa	2 Tu	2 Fr	2 Su	2 We	2 Fr
3 Su	3 We	3 Sa	3 Mo Full Council	3 Th	3 Sa
4 Mo Full Council	4 Th	4 Su	4 Tu	4 Fr	4 Su
5 Tu	5 Fr	5 Mo Full Council	5 We	5 Sa	5 Mo Full Council
6 We	6 Sa	6 Tu	6 Th	6 Su	6 Tu
7 Th	7 Su	7 We	7 Fr	7 Mo Full Council	7 We
8 Fr	8 Mo Wk 32	8 Th	8 Sa	8 Tu	8 Th
9 Sa	9 Tu	9 Fr	9 Su	9 We	9 Fr
10 Su	10 We	10 Sa	10 Mo Wk 41	10 Th	10 Sa
11 Mo Facilities	11 Th	11 Su	11 Tu	11 Fr	11 Su
12 Tu	12 Fr	12 Mo Facilities	12 We	12 Sa	12 Mo Planning & Finance
13 We	13 Sa	13 Tu	13 Th	13 Su	13 Tu
14 Th	14 Su	14 We	14 Fr	14 Mo Facilities	14 We
15 Fr	15 Mo Wk 33	15 Th	15 Sa	15 Tu	15 Th
16 Sa	16 Tu	16 Fr	16 Su	16 We	16 Fr
17 Su	17 We	17 Sa	17 Mo Wk 42	17 Th	17 Sa
18 Mo Wk 29	18 Th	18 Su	18 Tu	18 Fr	18 Su
19 Tu	19 Fr	19 Mo Wk 38	19 We	19 Sa	19 Mo Wk 51
20 We	20 Sa	20 Tu	20 Th	20 Su	20 Tu
21 Th	21 Su	21 We	21 Fr	21 Mo Wk 47	21 We
22 Fr	22 Mo Wk 34	22 Th	22 Sa	22 Tu	22 Th
23 Sa	23 Tu	23 Fr	23 Su	23 We	23 Fr
24 Su	24 We	24 Sa		24 Th	24 Sa
25 Mo Planning & Finance	=0	25 Su	25 Tu	25 Fr	25 Su Christmas Day
26 Tu	26 Fr	26 Mo Planning & Finance	26 We	26 Sa	26 Mo Boxing Day
27 We	27 Sa	27 Tu	27 Th	27 Su	27 Tu Substitute Day
28 Th	28 Su	28 We	28 Fr		28 We
29 Fr	29 Mo August Bank Hol.	29 Th	29 Sa	29 Tu	29 Th
30 Sa	30 Tu	30 Fr	30 Su	30 We	30 Fr
31 Su	31 We		31 Mo Planning & Finance		31 Sa

This is a proposed schedule of meetings - dates may change and additional meetings may be added as necessary. Agendas confirming date and time will be issued 6 days ahead of each meeting. Visit **www.tenburytown.org.uk** for more information

Regal Trust Report Nov 2015

Attendance figures

Nov 2012 1447 patrons

Nov 2013 1303 patrons

Nov 2014 1433 patrons

Nov 2015 2031 patrons

A good month overall with only three films making a loss. One a supposed blockbuster that completely failed to deliver.

We had a good audience for Raymond Froggatt and for GAGA, reversing the recent trend for live shows. Our live Children's show staged after the Christmas Lights switch on was also well received. The Tenbury Floral Club's Christmas Show was another successful evening.

We also staged three performances of a Dance show with a cast of 165 children. This was a fantastic success and we hope they will book their next show with us.

We have seen a marked increase in school visits, with Tenbury Ormiston Academy seeing Of Mice and Men, Orleton Primary and Bayton Primary seeing Hotel Transylvania 2 and Luston seeing Polar Express.

We have now completed most of the wiring infrastructure improvements, which will be utilised for future live shows, and especially for the Pantomime. The rehearsals for which are now fully underway. Ticket sales are still strong, but we do have plenty of tickets left for shows after Christmas.

We now enter our busiest period of the year and would like to thank all of our volunteers who will be giving up extra time during December and at Christmas to make the Regal and ongoing success.